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        Second Sunday of Easter

                    Saturday April 22


Vigil Mass     
 

5:00 p.m.
    +Amelia Wohnus

  
Sunday, April 23
 8:30 a.m

   +Edwin & Margaret Romond
10:00 a.m.   +William Alan Medvetz  
 5:00 p.m.
      People of the Parish   


      Monday, April 24
7:30 a.m. 
    +Richard Holliday



Tuesday, April 25
7:30 a.m.

     +Darmys Sebelen

  
Wednesday, April 26

5:00 p.m.     +Consejo Tonel 


                    + Gloria Borja Santos

                       Thursday April 27

7:30 a.m.     +Ann Mancuso



 Friday, April 28


7:30 a.m.
     +Easter Remembrance of Masses

   
Saturday, April 29



Vigil Mass

 5:00 p.m.    +Walter G. Schmitt 



Sunday, April 30

     Third Sunday of Easter
8:30 a.m. 

 People of the Parish
10:00 a.m
     +Louis & Viola Kosa
5:00 p.m.

     +Al & Vicky Christian
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We welcome all who worship or want to stop in at any time to pray in our church. Our church is open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 6:00 a.m.–6:00 p.m. (First Friday 8:30 p.m.)Wednesday 6:00 a.m.-8:30 p.m. Saturday (last Mass 7:30p.m.) and Sunday (5:00 p.m.) the church will close following the Masses. The Parish Office hours are Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. Fridays 9:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m.  If you are new to the parish and would like to join our parish, complete and return the bottom portion of the last page of the bulletin.
Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure
                Collection for April 16 – 3,743.00


Easter Collection $11,460.50








           Mail Donations $ 830.00
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish
in your will and estate planning.   
April 23 2017  – Second Sunday of Easter
 “Jesus came and stood among them and said to them, ‘Peace be with you.” JOHN 20:19
Are you good at making people feel welcome?  When you meet someone new, a new neighbor, a new work colleague, a new parishioners, do you make them feel at home?  Many of us can probably do a much better job at this.  When we make people feel welcome, we make them feel like they are included instead of being excluded.  A simple “hello” and a smile goes a long way.
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Forming your Faith…….. We are excited to announce that Corpus Christi Church has become a partner in an exciting 24/7 on-line web-based digital formation series called FORMED, produced by the Augustine Institute and Iganatius Press.  This series is designed to help adults grow in their faith at all levels – how we think, how we pray, and how we live.  Better yet, access is FREE to all of our parishioners and their families anywhere, anytime on computers, tablets, or phones.  Register free using our Parish Code ZD3P77.  
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Week of April 22-28
MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS

+Candle for Mary+
Special Intention
+Sanctuary Candle+
Castro Family
Offerings are available for a loved one or special intention.  Call the parish office for details.
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Joyce Hanula, John Gregor,
Susan Wiecek Shecter, 
Helen Kovacs, Kristin Rein, 
Rita Payor, Helen Plank, 

Catherine Nugent, Noel Gowran
Margaret Drack, Maria Rossi,
Cheryl Hayes, DeAnn Morgan, 
Fr. Kevin Casey, Marie Bodnar, Phyllis Mason,
Florence Unverzagt, Patricia Ronan, Patricia Doyle,
Karen Kleinschmidt, Antoinette Rossi, Marilyn Rinfret,
Carol Ostrowski, Emerson Harper, Josephine Dehlinger, 

Genevieve Mroczko, Peggy Reynolds, Dolores Osterberg,
Kathleen McGreevy, Renee Giliberti, Roger Gregor
Debbie Canuso-Danley, Rebecca Rannazzisi,Claire Watson Mary Ann Laskoski, Gloria Gregor-Hughes.
Please keep us updated on your loved ones.

Please note at any time, you may begin ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website: Or use the Corpus Christi Quick Code for Immediate Donations.  See Quick Code info on next page of bulletin.

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your giving history just by logging in Visit our website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started.
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Congratulations to Maria Laranjeiro who was our Lucky winner of the $1,000.00 drawing on Tuesday, April 11th It’s not too late to get in the drum for the next drawing.  Drawings are held the first Tuesday of every month.  Even if you win, your ticket will automatically go back in the drum for the next drawing.  If you would like to partake in our Lucky Calendar, call or stop in at the parish office.
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Wedding

Saturday, April 22, 2017

          Lauren Righele & Brian Marcinczyk
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Corpus Christi Parish

wishes to welcome with great joy, our newly baptized,

Ava Vitoria Santos
                     child of 
Sara (Castelhano Seixeiro) & Bruno Rafael Santos
was baptized on April 8, 2017.



Fr. Damian’s introduced Evangelization in his Easter letter.  In the weeks to come we will be including excerpts from Fr. Walters, O.S.A. on ways we can
evangelize.[image: image10.jpg]



Thank you for your support of the Holy Land Collection taken up on Good Friday.  A total of $1,469.00 was collected from our parish and will be sent forward to the Diocese to assist the Holy Father for the good works of the church. 
St. Vincent DePaul Society 2nd Annual painting party Fundraiser at the Family Art Studio, Artist People 712 Rt. 18 North in the Windsor Plaza Center.  Sunday, April 30, 2017 from 2-4 p.m. Tickets are $35.00 and we will be painting on a tote bag.  No art experience required.  Step by step instructions.  Beverages and snacks will be provided.  To order tickets, call Ann 732-589-1576 or the Parish Office 732-254-1800 ext. 10.  Checks are accepted and should be made out to St. Vincent de Paul Society


Registration for Faith Formation

Faith Formation Registration for 2017-2018 for grades 1- thru 7th will take place on Monday, May 8, Tuesday, May 9th and Thursday, May 11th from 6-8 p.m. in the church hall.  If you are registering for the first time a copy of your child’s baptismal record is required.  All families must be actively registered in the parish.  All our faith formation families are expected to attend Mass on a regular basis with their children.


Hymnals – It’s not too late to dedicate one of hymnals in Memory of a Loved One or perhaps In Honor of a Family Member.  A label will be placed in the front cover of the hymnal.  The cost per book is $25.00.    

Call or stop in the parish office for details.



Eucharistic Ministers are needed at our weekend masses.  If you are interested in assisting in this ministry, please see Fr. Damian or call the parish office for more information.  


Operation Rice Bowls

Many thanks to all who participated in the Operation Rice Bowl.  We have collected the boxes and the monies are being tallied, as soon as this is completed an account of what was collected will be reported.  Thank you again for your donation as part of our Lenten program of prayer, fasting, learning and giving. All monies will be forwarded to Catholic Relief Services.


Corpus Christi is now equipped with a hearing assistance system.  Please see a head usher before Mass for further assistance. A limited amount of receivers is on hand, first come, first serve.


Parish Assessment Collection this weekend.
You should have received your new Parish Assessment Envelope (purple) in your packet from the envelope company. These envelopes will begin in May and will continue the Fourth Sunday of every month.   Extra envelopes are in the back of the church for those who do not receive weekly envelopes.  These envelopes are designated to be collected the fourth Sunday of every month, however, may be dropped off at any time.


The Diocesan Office of Persons with Disabilities is requesting people or groups in our parish willing to participate in their Apostolate of Prayer. They are seeking people who will join them in praying for the many special requests that are received on a daily basis via their 24 hour prayer line and email address.  A Prayer for Persons with Earthly Crosses” has been written for this purpose.  You may notify the parish office if you (or a group) would be interested in becoming a part of the Redemption Prayer Apostolate.  This is an ideal opportunity for people who are homebound or otherwise unable to participate in other types of events.  The only requirement is that the person make a commitment to pray for the people on our prayer request list using the “Prayer for Persons with Earthly Crosses.” 



Blessed is the person who sees the need,
recognizes the responsibility,
and actively becomes the answer.

                                                    William Arthur Ward[image: image2.jpg]



75th Anniversary of Corpus Christi Parish


Fr. Damian is inviting parishioners to join him in forming an Anniversary Committee so we can plan for this important milestone in our parish.  Contact the parish office to sign up. 


Next meeting Tuesday, April 24, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. in the church hall.














Evangelization:  


Hearing the Word and Keeping it – When we think of evangelization, we often think of big projects.  Or we think of being on street corners, holding signs and confronting people as they walk by.  My point was to help them see that evangelization can be incorporated into the very ordinary events of life.





3- Invite someone to a parish event.  Some people may feel the roof would cave in if they entered a church building.  Attending a Christmas concert, or another event on parish property, they may get a sense of friendship, welcome and community.  They may realize that they are not being judged.  I know a woman who asked a co-worker one day if she wanted to go out for a drink after work.  Patricia said “I am going to the opening of the parish mission at my parish tonight.  Why don’t you come with me?  We can go out for a drink after that.”  The woman accepted Patricia’s invitation and eventually enrolled in our R.C.I.A. (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) program.








Parish Feast Day of Corpus Christi


Sunday, June 18, 2017


We are looking for interested parishioners to form a committee to help in planning a weekend celebration to honor the Feast Day of Corpus Christi.  Call the parish office to sign up.








